
TO ALL ELECTORS OF THE PARISH OF BROOKLAND  

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING MAY 2025 

21st May 2025 @ 7.00pm in the Village Hall 

Minutes 

Present : 5 members of the public 

The Parish Council Vice Chair agreed to chair the meeting, and the Parish Clerk agreed to minute meeting. 

  

1. Introductions  

 The Attendees introduced themselves to each other. 

2. Apologies for Absence  

 Cllr Martin F&HDC sent apologies for being unable to make the meeting. 

3. Acceptance of Minutes of 2024 Meeting  

Proposed Cllr Kennedy & Seconded Cllr French that the minutes were a true representation of the 2024 

meeting.  

4. Matters Arising  

 None 

5. Parish Council Chairman’s Report  

 No report presented 

 

6. Parish Council Financial Statement  

The clerk gave those present a summary of the Parish Councils finances for the year end 31st March 2025. 

  

7. County Councilor’s Report  

 Former KCC Cllr Tony Hills sent a report for the previous year summarising his work at the County Council.   

 

8. District Councilor’s Report  

 Cllr Martin F&HDC provided a written report summarising last year. 

  



 

9. Questions and Comments from the Floor  

An issue with Highways England was discussed when problems were caused by the installation of a rumble 

strip on the A259 when the road was resurfaced in 2024. No further action is required. 

A Parishioner reported that Highways England have been conducting a feasibility study on the A259 and a 

proposal for a one-way system from the Brookland roundabout to Rye that would impact the village by 

using the old road as part of a one-way system. The Parish Council agreed to follow up on the status of the 

feasibility study and any proposed work on the A259 by Highways England. 

 

Meeting Closed 19.37 

  

 

 


